WSA(NZ): Annual Plan 2014
The Auckland Organising Group has completed an Annual Plan for WSA(NZ) activities for 2014. Below is a summary of the Plan.
New Administration for WSA
With the organising group shifting to Auckland, Gay Simpkin will step into her role as Secretary/Treasurer from 1 April. She is organising a new Post Office box, so the address of the Association will change. We will change to Kiwibank, as that is the only bank that allows an electronic sign-off process for voluntary organisations, involving approval from a second signatory. The new address and bank account number will appear in the call for subscriptions appended to this newsletter. This information will also appear on our website, wsanz.org.nz (the redesigned website will have the same address). We will also be setting up emails for association roles to operate through the website address. I already have convenor@wsanz.org.nz and there will be a similar one for Gay and for some other roles in our organisation. We will devise written role descriptions and policies for aspects of the organisation. We already have a role description in place for Secretary/Treasurer and will develop one for the Convenor and for national committee members. An AGM will be held before the end of June, details to be decided.

We are investigating administrative systems. Hazel Jennings from Dale Jennings, who specialises in IT requirements for voluntary organisations, attended our Planning Meeting in February and gave us some free advice. Some organisations now carry out much of their communications via LinkedIn or (a New Zealand system) Infoodle. We decided that we will set up familiar systems for membership lists and explore ways of conducting our business in a more web-based way, recognising that some of these systems may require upskilling of members and some may have worrisome features (e.g. advertising, or lack of privacy). There is the possibility of a members-only or committee-only section of the website, which could be another way of holding discussions.

We will prepare a detailed budget prior to the AGM, but expect the 2014 budget to remain much the same as in 2013, with the exception of the additional items approved at the SGM (Secretary/Treasurer payment and web redesign payment). We will save on newsletter printing and postage, but 2014 we expect to be a deficit budget. A subscription drive (see below) should help us get back in balance in 2015 and other funding options will be explored.

A strategy for WSA(NZ), with a three year timeframe, will be prepared for the AGM.
Membership and Subscriptions
Membership fees will remain the same as in 2013. We have had considerable debate around what members can expect to get for their sub, and the controversial aspect has been whether the main benefit of the subscription is the printed newsletter, which is issued three times a year (see below for how we plan to change the newsletter). The difficulty is that printing and mailing the newsletter is expensive, and it means that if we hold a subscription drive involving giving away some subscriptions (e.g., a year’s free membership to undergraduate women’s studies students), then that would be a cost to us. The decision so far is that we’re going electronic, but printed newsletters will be available to the few (we hope) who want to receive them that way. Membership benefits will be promoted as including supporting women’s studies, being able to have a say in WSA(NZ) matters, being kept informed about women’s studies news, as well as event discounts.
WSA and Bicultural Issues
Māori women are not well represented in WSA(NZ) membership, despite their strong contributions to women’s studies scholarship in New Zealand. WSA does not have a Māori name and initial inquiries resulted in the suggestion that we could do more to earn one. This is an issue to be addressed comprehensively in our strategic planning, but in the meantime we should consider in all our activities how to make the Association work for Māori women as well as non- Māori women.  

Auckland has a large Pacific and Asian population, and the Association could also do better for women of different cultural backgrounds. A lot of work was put in, in the early years of the Association, towards WSA becoming a safe space for lesbian women, so the same effort could be applied in other ways.
Publications and Communications
Newsletter: We are moving to an electronic newsletter from the next issue (July 2014). It will continue to be edited by Sue Odlin and will appear three times a year as usual, but it will have a different format and will be somewhat shorter (news items will go up on the new website, on the e-list and on Facebook instead of the newsletter). We expect to email the July issue, in the form of a PDF, to members but we will be exploring more attractive ways of making the newsletter available, e.g. via an email linking to stories or sections to the website. We expect to put the newsletter up on the website, with some delay so that members get to see it first. There will be some further discussion about whether the newsletter should be part of a members only section, which would require a login and password. 
Website: A redesign of the website is underway. Alison, Annie, Sylvia and Hilary from the Auckland group travelled up north in February to Ruth Renner’s place in Diggers Valley for a “working bee” on the redesign. The new website will be functional in time for the May 9th launch (see Events, below). It will be accessible, attractive, intuitive, consistent with WSA aims, with access to all key WSA content and publications and will be up to date with news. Over time it is intended to hang more historical WSA material and the idea of a section where members can put up their publications and links will be explored. The issue of whether any sections of the website might be restricted to members will also be explored. 
Journal: Discussions have been held with the Journal Collective, who value the editorial independence they have (within the framework of the aims of the Association). They have ambitions for the journal and will be putting forward some proposals at the AGM. WSA values our journal as a means of publishing feminist scholarship and we will do more to publicise it.  At present, journal articles are freely available on the website and we would like to also see it available in a format which could be downloaded as a whole onto e-readers.  A journal policy is being developed between the Convenor and the Journal Collective.
E-list: The e-list continues to be hosted at Victoria University, with Deborah Jones as the host contact and Jo Fitzpatrick and Colleen Smith now running it for Auckland. The e-list could be hosted via our website, but at present there is no compelling reason to make the change. For further discussion is the idea of restricting the e-list to members, as a means of encouraging subscriptions (so that you don’t miss out on the news). The e-list is the most immediate way of getting out news to members, although we want it used with restraint so as not to pester people with emails.
Facebook: Laura Ashton is the Auckland member looking after the Facebook page.  See her instructions in the March newsletter for joining Facebook and finding the Association. It is becoming a lively source of news and it’s easy for members to post matters of interest, including illustrations.
Conference Papers: No conference is planned for 2014, so there will be no conference publication. However, we should further publicise the 2013 conference papers, which contain interesting and invaluable material (details of how to purchase are on the website).
Publishing Review: Although we are committed to all of our publications, we will initiate a review aimed at making the most of electronic means of publishing. We will also consider issues of costing, revenue for the association, joined-up approach, accessibility and readership. We would like to have volunteers from across the membership for this review.
Communications Plan: A communications plan has been drafted and will form part of a wider Strategic Plan, which will go out for consultation.
Events
Launch: We will be having a launch event at the Gus Fisher Gallery, Friday May 9th, 5.30-7pm, which will coincide with a new exhibition of feminist artworks from the University of Auckland collection. Thanks to Linda Tyler, Director of the Gallery and Curator of the UoA collection for this fabulous opportunity to launch our new website and our Auckland Organising Group in style! All WSA members and their friends (potential members!) are welcome.
Twice Yearly Regional Events: We will hold WSA events around Suffrage Day (September) and International Women’s Day (early March) each year, starting with somewhat earlier event this year, focusing on politics (the election has stolen Suffrage Day this year!). In March 2015 the event will focus on the World War 1 commemorations (see article elsewhere in this newsletter). The idea is to generate local enthusiasm about women’s studies. Local members can put on events with assistance from the Organising Group around the theme, publicity and possibly enrolment. For example, there are already plans underway in Auckland and Wellington for a political event, and in Auckland, Wellington and Dunedin for a WW1 event. Don’t hesitate to contact convenor@wsanz.org.nz if you have any ideas for these themed events in your region.
Conference: As mentioned above, no conference this year but we will be exploring ideas for a 2015 conference.
Rosemary Seymour Award
Julie Benjamin will continue to administer this award. No major changes are planned for 2014 but consideration of how the award is targeted, publicised and evaluated should be part of a Strategic Plan.

Hilary Lapsley for the Auckland Organising Group, March 2014
